April 8, 2025 Springfield Historical Society Meeting Minutes

The April 8" Meeting was held in the Royal Arch Room of the town office on April 8" at 4 p.m.
Board Members present were Pixie Hill, Angela MacCreighton, Missy Patten and Gregory
Bruss. It was a quick meeting as the agenda and meeting minutes from March could not be
located. It was decided that March Meeting Minutes would be approved at the May Meeting on
May 14.

Angela MacCreighton was able to present the treasurer’s report. At the moment there is
$54,426.74 in the treasury.

Pixie Hill reported that Rubber Ducky ticket sales were sub par compared to other years at this
time. It was determined that the poor weather on Saturdays prevented ticket sales at the Post
Office. If weather improves, Pixie and Missy will try to sell some on an upcoming Saturday.

Several students who are applying for scholarships have reached out to the scholarship
committee asking about what they can volunteer for. They have been directed to the Historical
Society website to look at the 2025 schedule and select events that will work for them.

The committee quickly glanced over the proposed May schedule that Jim Bednar had proposed
for Museum cleaning and training. No decisions were made as to who could attend as most of
the board were missing from the meeting.

Missy Patten had purchased stamps for the postcard mailing and that will go out as scheduled.

The meeting adjourned at 4:40 pm. The next scheduled meeting will be May 14, 2025 at 4 pm at
the home of Jim Bednar.

Respectfully submitted,

Pixie Hill, Secretary



